RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

SDMD

June 24, 2025

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF

SILVER DOLLAR METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD:
Tuesday, June 24, 2025, at 9:15 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Black Hawk Public Works Facility, 987 Miners Mesa Road, Black Hawk, Colorado; and via Zoom platform. 

ATTENDANCE:
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District, Gilpin County, Colorado, was called and held as shown above and in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado, with the following directors present and acting:




Marcus Rohrbaugh, President




Chris Cramer, VP



Ed Smith, Treasurer
Steve Sirianni, Director 
Jeannine Magdefrau, Director
Steve Peate, Director via Zoom

Absent:
John East

Amanda Hansen
Lynnette Hailey, District Manager/Secretary, was also present.
CALL TO ORDER:


President Rohrbaugh called the meeting to order.  
ANY ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE AGENDA: None. 
DISCLOSURES OF POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST:


The Board noted that, on behalf of the District's Directors, general disclosure forms had been filed with the District's Secretary and with the Colorado Secretary of State's Office. The Board members noted no revisions.
Consideration OF MINUTES:


Manager Hailey presented the minutes from April 22nd. 

With no Board comments, upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of April 22, 2025, as presented
STATEMENT OF CLAIMS:

Manager Hailey requested ratification of the May Statement of Claims in the amount of $108,279.38. 

Following discussion and upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board ratified the May Statement of Claims as presented.

Manager Hailey presented the June Statement of Claims in the amount of $100,083.68. 
Following discussion and upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the June Statement of Claims as presented.

FINANCIAL REPORT:


Manager Hailey presented the June 16, 2025, Financial Report prepared by Colorado CPA Company. This report comprises the combined balance sheet and related statement of revenues, expenditures, and changes in funds available as compared to the annual budget. The total liabilities and equity were $$5,779,568. 

Hailey reported that the first interest payment on the G.O. loan was made this month, and the remaining interest and principal will be paid in December. The device fee receivables may appear somewhat high due to one property that is a few months in arrears. Our accountant is working with them to bring their payments up to date.

There are several line items over budget: Engineering, Marketing, Office Supplies, and Transportation (bus wraps). Hailey went over each of these with the Board. 

With no further discussion, the Board unanimously accepted the financial report as presented.

NEW BUSINESS: 
a. Presentation of the 2024 Audit: - Manager Hailey presented the Draft 2024 Audit report, stating it is a clean audit. 

Director Cramer stated that he had reviewed it and agreed.

With no further discussion, the Board unanimously approved the 2024 audit as presented. 
b. Email Scam regarding the visitblackhawk site – Manager Hailey went over the legal recommendations on how to enhance and protect, where possible. 

After further discussion, the Board did not identify any issues at this time. Most stated they are also dealing with similar scams in their corporations and believe deleting those emails without opening them is the best protection at this time. No action needed currently.

c. Replacement of Board Member: Daryl Telios, Assistant General Manager of Maverick Gaming, replacing Steve Sirianni, contingent upon Ms. Telios meeting all requirements. 

Director Sirianni stated he would stay on the Board until Ms. Telios has met the requirements to replace him. He thanked Manager Hailey for her professionalism and guidance.
With no further discussion, the Board unanimously approved Ms. Telios, contingent upon her meeting all the requirements to become a Board member. The board thanked Steve for his service on the Board.

d. Knights of Pythias Apartments in Central City – Manager Hailey stated that she had been contacted by Stephen Latham, the manager of Latham Family Holdings LLC, asking if the SDMD or the casinos would consider a corporate relationship to rent or lease these units. Hailey provided the Board with his request, stating that there are 14 units ranging in price from $1,800 to $2,750, for a total of $36,500 per month. 

After further discussion, the Board unanimously denied the request, directing Manager Hailey to inform Mr. Latham that they are not interested. Board members indicated that, if provided, they may post rental fliers in their employee break rooms.

OLD BUSINESS: 
a. Stolfus Traffic Counters on SH 119 & US 6 – Manager Hailey presented the Stolfus report, stating Stolfus can provide either monthly or quarterly reports. Hailey recommends quarterly reporting, which would cost $1,800 per quarter. 

Director Cramer asked what this would entail. Hailey stated Stolfus would stay in touch with CDOT to ensure the counters were functioning and would provide a quarterly report to the Board with the data. The data would be used to indicate traffic counts, which could be utilized for future improvements to SH 119. 

With no further discussion, the Board unanimously approved the quarterly reporting at $1,800 per quarter through 2025, which includes a written summary.

b. Traffic Counters on SH 119 at the entrance of the City and past the Hidden Treasure Trailhead - Manager Hailey stated that Tom Isbester, City Public Works Director, provided a quote for the two counters at $17,371. Hailey talked with the mayor, and he said the city would split the cost with the SDMD for the counters. PW Director Isbester stated that the city would monitor and report those counts, just as it currently does with the Counter on Gregory Street.

After additional discussion, the Board unanimously approved splitting the cost with the city, with the understanding that the city will provide the data on counts.
c. Cohn Marketing Website Analytics Report relating to Facebook and Instagram – Manager Hailey stated she received the email votes to delete both from our current website but needs ratification of this action.  

Director Cramer stated he still finds value in having both on the website, but only if they are updated. Everyone agreed with that, but not at the cost Cohn Marketing had presented, which was a one-time project fee of $6,600 and $3,300 per month from March to December 2026. 

Manager Hailey indicated that those visiting the website have the option to click on their preferred casino, and all the casinos have their own Facebook and Instagram pages. Director Cramer said that while this is correct, he still sees value in the district’s website having these features. Additionally, once we delete them, we may not be able to retrieve them.

After additional discussion, the Board asked Hailey to investigate the City of Black Hawk's expenses for their Facebook and Instagram pages. 
MANAGER’S REPORT: 
a. Ramblin schedule change – Manager Hailey stated that Ramblin had made a couple of small schedule changes that were sent out to the Board.

b. Cohn Marketing website administrator - ali@cohnmarketing.com 
c. 2026 Marketing/planning for the dual milestones of the Nation’s 250th Anniversary and Colorado’s 150th Anniversary—discussion, including consideration of participating jointly with the city on financing the drone show on 7/4/26 and begin planning for events on 8/1/26.

After the board discussion, the consensus was that individual casinos would work on their events, and we would evaluate the cost sharing of the drone show during our 2026 budget cycle. Hailey will obtain cost estimates from the city once they are available.

d. HARD DISTRICT marketing concept and plans for 2025 Founder’s Day event – The Founder’s Day celebration is set for Saturday, 6/28. Manager Hailey thanked all those properties that were able to provide gift bags for this event. 

e. Road Closure/Delay notices – sent out as received.

f. SH 119 & Main Street electronic gate – no update at this time.

g. Rim Rock parking & bus facility plan – no update at this time.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: The July meeting is cancelled; the next Board meeting will be August 26.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS: None.
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the meeting was adjourned.


The foregoing constitutes a true and correct copy of the minutes of the above-referenced meeting and was approved by the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District.  





_____________________________________________






Lynnette Hailey





Secretary
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